
CH I L M A R K   B O A R D   O F   H E A L T H 
 

 Minutes 

July 15, 2020,  
via zoom  

5pm 
 
Present:, Matt Poole, Jan Buhrman, Katie Carroll 
 
Also Present: Reid Silva,  Jessica Roddy, Hugh Weisman, Alexandra 
London-Thompson, Aaron Wilson, Will Sennot, Margaret Maida 
 
Chilmark Road Race: Hugh Weisman described the planned 
registration and “virtual” race process.  He reported that there are 
already 1,550 entries, with roughly one third indicating that they wish to 
run the Middle Road course, and plan to pick up their packet at the 
Community Center. The race is spaced out to take place over four days, 
and the volume appears to be manageable without creating a formal run 
schedule.   
 
Packets will be distributed over a three-day period, with two people 
handing out packets at a rate of 20 per hour.  The board confirmed that 
there will be no shuttle to get people to the starting line, and felt satisfied 
with the proposed plan.   
 
Gourley, 240 Middle Road (19-70)  Reid Silva presented a proposed 
upgrade for a failed system.  The leach field envelope is constrained by 
well locations and the pond.  The system will use Schedule 40 
components under the driveway.  The Board approved the proposed 
upgrade. 
 



Phase 3, Step 1 for Softball, Yard Sale, Beach: The Board reviewed 
conditions for softball in the field, Yard Sales and Beach under the 
newly-announced Phase 3, step 1 Massachusetts Reopening Plan.   
 
BOH work plan for rest of summer:  the Board asked Marina Lent to 
provide occasional updates for the Board, rather than sending an endless 
ongoing stream of emails without commentary or analysis.  Jan 
Buhrman asked for agenda annotations in advance of Board meetings 
that analyze the issues for each item.  Matt asked for continued and 
reliable service to the Board in getting the day to day parts of the job 
done, and maintaining continuity of service, including tasks like 
minutes, food permits, etc. rather than fading out and falling behind on 
these types of tasks.   
 
Minutes:  The Board approved minutes for meetings dating back to 
April, and asked Marina Lent to have then posted on the Town website’s 
BOH web page. 
 


